MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED BY THE TOWN BOARD

October 12, 2010

Chairman Brad Anderson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:54 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, October 12, 2010.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Mike Roberts, Denny Richardson, Tina Bee and Maureen Manore

Also present were Sally Baecker, Greg Baecker, Kathleen Plunket-Black, Bryce Black, Geoffrey Black, Martha OrHai, Pat Sutterlin, Carl Morsbach, Gerald Reinhardt, Donna Gates, Betsy Krajniak, Michael Albert, Richard McDermott, Randy and Audrey Richardson.  

The minutes from the September 14th meeting were read. Mike Roberts made a motion to accept the minutes as amended and Denny Richardson seconded it.  The motion carried.

Treasurer’s report for September was read.  The ending balance was $25,261.52.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s reports and Mike Roberts seconded.  The motion carried.

Citizen’s Concerns:

Richard McDermott reported that the road sign for Beaver Slide was gone.  The Board discussed a few options for replacing it which included welding the new sign in place or painting a wooden sign.

Tina Bee reported that there was a deep gully washed out by the Gates property. 

Betsy Krajniak was concerned about the amount of litter on the highways.  She was given the name and number of Steve Schofield, since they were county roads.

Carl Morsbach said he had an issue with the maps in the proposed Comprehensive Plan.  He said they were not accurate and his concerns were being ignored.  Bryce Black read him the paragraph from Chapter 11, page 60, that explained the maps were a rough approximation.  

Sally Baecker asked who the local Town’s Association representative was.  She was concerned about a proposed restructuring of government that would result in a regional fire department.  Brad Anderson said that he believed it was Bernard Bauer.

The Board received an email from Rick Lind stating that at the culvert between the Schultz and Lind property there are steep drop offs from the road.  Mike Roberts said he would look into it.

Road Update

The pea gravel on the corners of Elk Creek and Beaver Slide and the intersection of Bear Pen and County Road N has been to be swept off.  

Brad Anderson and Steve Schofield looked at the bridge on Swede Ramble.  It was determined that the roadbed across the bridge could be raised and guardrails installed at a cost of approximately $2,000.00.

This should enable larger farm machinery to pass over.

Tina Bee reported that she thought Tom Biles put in a new driveway.  Brad Anderson will investigate this claim.

Donna Gates was concerned that if Porcupine Road was paved, their large machinery would damage the blacktop.  Brad Anderson said that as long as they had a field access road that was level with the paved road there should not be a problem.

The Road Construction Report has been filled out and submitted.

Vote on Ordinance to Adopt Proposed Comprehensive Plan  

This agenda item was postponed.

Prepare 2011 Budget  

The Board worked on the 2011 budget.

Mike Roberts brought up that the Board has not yet fulfilled the motion made at the annual meeting to recommend that the Town Board explore coordination for educational process through the Foundation for Common Sense to learn how to apply coordination to planning and consider hiring someone from the Foundation at a regularly scheduled Town Board meeting.  Mike Roberts said he would find out when a speaker could be scheduled.  Kathleen Plunket-Black said she would like to hear speakers from both sides of the issue.  

The bills were paid.  

The Budget Hearing was set for November 9, 2010, at 7:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The next regular board meeting will follow the Budget Hearing.  The meeting agenda will cover: Minutes/Financial Report, Citizens Concerns, and Road Reports.

Denny Richardson made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mike Roberts seconded.

Time 9:25 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk
